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June 26, 2018 – “The uptick has been in the last couple of
weeks. There is a certain excitement in the market. It started
late last year with Cameco and the Kazaks taking almost 15% of
world production off the market. Since then there have been a
couple of other transactions that have taken about 30% of
uranium supply off the market. The market is just starting to
react. For the first time we are starting to see an uptick in
the uranium price that I think is going to be
sustainable.” States Dr. Richard Spencer, CEO, President and
Director of U3O8 Corp. (TSX: UWE | OTCQB: UWEFF), in an
interview with InvestorIntel Corp. CEO Tracy Weslosky.
Tracy Weslosky: Richard, I was noticing, when we were doing
some analysis this last week, what seems to be an uptick of
interest in uranium. I think you had mentioned to me
previously that you have seen a turnaround happen over the
last several months. Can you talk to us about this?
Richard Spencer: Tracy it is less than that. The uptick has
been in the last couple of weeks. There is a certain
excitement in the market. It started late last year with
Cameco and the Kazaks taking almost 15% of world production
off the market. Since then there have been a couple of other
transactions that have taken about 30% of uranium supply off
the market. The market is just starting to react. For the
first time we are starting to see an uptick in the uranium
price that I think is going to be sustainable.
Tracy Weslosky: Why? We have waited 4 or 5 years. I have been
a closeted uranium bull. Actually, I have not been that big of
a closeted uranium bull. Why now? We know there is a shortage
for uranium. Why recently? It is a geopolitical issue or what
is making this happen?

Richard Spencer: I think part of it is a geopolitical thing. I
think the U.S. is recognizing that it imports 93% of its
uranium. We are starting to hear the U.S. talk about the
strategic side of its power grid needing reliable baseload
power without increasing the carbon footprint. It is
reliability of the power that is driving that move in the U.S.
and Trump’s administration is saying, hey we need reliable
power in this country and we cannot have these nuclear power
stations shutting down. Bellefonte, they just got approval to
go ahead with the construction of their power plant or
continue with the power plant in the U.S., which it is just
huge news…to access the complete interview, click here
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